
City of Tipton Municipal Library District
Board of Trustees Meeting

February 23, 2023
I. CALL TO ORDER

Jeanne Edwards, president, called to order the regular meeting of the City of Tipton
Municipal Library District Board of Trustees at 6:00 p.m. Thursday, February 23, 2023, at
Price James Memorial Library, Tipton, MO.

The following trustees were present: Jeanne Edwards, Reta Bestgen, Georgianne Morgan,
Emily Heard, Lori Bestgen, Lianne Twyman, Kerry Uptergrove Library Director Marsha Nelson
and Asher and Laney Heard, and Lila, Hannah and Brant Uptergrove were also present.
Trustees Karla Pettigrew and Deanne Lawson were absent.

II. APPROVE AGENDA:
Georgianne Morgan made a motion to approve the agenda, Reta Bestgen seconded

and the motion carried.

III. APPROVE MINUTES FROM LAST MEETING:
Karla Pettigrew previously distributed the minutes of the January 26,2023 meeting via

email. Emily Heard made a motion to approve the minutes, Lianne Twyman seconded and the
motion carried.

IV. TREASURER’S REPORT
Lori Bestgen previously distributed the treasurer’s report by email which included a

review of the general ledger, balance sheet, and the current operating budget. Georgianne
Morgan made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report. Reta Bestgen seconded and the
motion carried.

V. LIBRARY DIRECTOR’S REPORT
Marsha Nelson, library director, previously distributed the January circulation report via

email and gave a general update with the following items.

Outdoor sign: Marsha reported many positive comments from lots of people.

Flagpole Light: Marsha talked to Norman Howard about the light on the pole at the First
Christian Church. That pole is different from the library’s. Board members were sent specs for
several different solar lights as background information for discussion at the next meeting.



Visitors: A man from Knob Noster, who grew up in Tipton and takes the Tipton Times, noticed
the reference to the arrowhead collection in Marsha’s newspaper column and drove down to see
it. A brother and sister, from Kansas City and Jefferson City, met at the library to work on
genealogy. Marsha received a gracious note from the women. Marsha has also heard from
several patrons that they had seen something on the website to prompt a visit to the library.

Overdue books: Marsha reported she will be replacing books that will never be returned.
That happens when people move away and their contact phone number is no longer in service.

Banned book list: Staff is checking the library’s inventory for books on a banned book list and
if found, where they are shelved in the library. So far only three physical books on the list have
been located. They were evaluated by staff and deemed OK to return on the shelf. In the
process, Masha did move one series from young adult to the adult fiction section. Staff defers
to parents’/guardians’ preference as to what children may check out.

VI: FRIENDS OF PRICE JAMES REPORT
Sign donation: The library received a check for $2,075 as the remainder of the two

donations for the sign after covering the bills at Koechner’s and BW Graphics.

VII: UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Flagpole Light: Board members looked at the solar lights presented by library director

Marsha to be installed on the flagpole and suggested the $35 light be purchased. There was
considerable discussion on a solar light lasting through the night and an inexpensive light would
be easy to replace if it does not work out as expected. Someone on the city maintenance crew
will be asked to install the light

VIII: NEW BUSINESS:
Sophos Firewall Protection: Georgianne Morgan made a motion to approve the

renewal of the Sophos firewall protection through Midwest Computech, seconded by Lori
Bestgen and the motion passed.

XI: NEXT MEETING
The next regular meeting is set for 6 p.m. Thursday, March 23, 2023.

Meeting adjourned at 6:45 p.m.

Minutes submitted by Jeanne Edwards


